“The virgin will be with a child and give birth to a son, and they will call him Immanuel, which means, “God with us”.  Matthew 1:23

My Dear Friends


At this time of the year this letter needs to express the joy and gratitude each one of us has to our beloved Father who loving us in such a way considered sending his child for the sake of us. In this postmodern world where Christmas and Easter have been so commercialized we should reflect on the real meaning of this celebration.

Those who have been here for Christmas know that we don’t even decorate the houses or the city as your people do, so for most of you Christmas here was almost like unreal, without decoration and Christmas carols every where, so for wee Jordan is like a big surprise to experience this in Salta. May be both world are the extreme…what do you think? On one hand the western world make us see Jesus’ birthday an opportunity to get presents ( as if it were our birthday instead of his) and on the other hand in Latin-American  it is like another opportunity to party till the next day.

What I’m trying to tell you is that it is our “responsibility” to show to others how different a Christmas could be when you understand the real concept of it. So let us proclaim that our Savoir was born for the love of humanity.

Let me tell you a little bit about the things I’ve been doing recently. Since my last email I travelled to another province; Santiago del Estero, to visit a missionary and his family who works in the middle of nowhere. I spent two wonderful weeks there learning mostly about the activities they do to teach how to look after themselves in a healthy way especially since they don’t have proper water. 

I also visited my friends in Chile who also works for SAMS, Suyai and Gerardo. I was able to share with the church most of the things I’ve been doing, of course poor them I don’t think they could cope with my craziness hahaha but they did a very good job…hahaha.

Last week I had my last trip to the border in Bolivia and it was a fantastic time. This year we have been working how important it is for Christians to be obedient and to do things that please God more than us. In the indigenes culture marriage is not a big deal; in fact they never get married just live together with their partners. Our goal with the team I travel was to teach them “the importance of marriage” and thank to our Father this last Saturday there was the first wedding in that church….for us it was an answer from the Lord. Because of this now there are two more couples who are keen to do the same…praise the Lord!

I’m still with my Bible study at home, the good thing about this is that because I am taking the kids for a picnic I had a meeting at home with their parents and that was another opportunity for me to express gratitude and tell them I appreciate they trust in me and my house. I do know that these kids could play important part in their families so if they allow God to take control of their lives they will impact their homes, it is just a matter of time (God’s time NOT mine…) I am also with my meeting with girls, I love it…this is my third year with them and I can see such a change in most of them, seeking God’s will and even fighting with themselves to do what God wants instead of what they want…..that make me feel proud of them.

I finally finished with my studies at least for this year. Sometimes it was kind of hard especially with so much travelling but once again I could see God’s hand.

Well my friends….This year is almost ending and I won’t finish this email without saying a big THANK YOU for so much!!! Foe everything you giveeeee….thank you for your time, friendship, love, financial help for everything…..

I will hopefully see you in February..

Love, Cecilia

